
 

 
 
 
July 15, 2022 
 
SCORTPO/SODA 
PO Box 709 
Durant, Oklahoma 74702 
 
 
Re: Support for Resolution 2022-2, Roosevelt Bridge replacement 
 
Dear SCORTPO/SODA, 
 
We were pleased to learn of Resolution 2022-2 and would like to take this opportunity to share our full 
support of this project.  This bridge is 80 years old and inadequate for today’s traffic.  As a 2-lane bridge 
it is very dangerous in windy conditions as large semi-trailers near in opposite directions.   
 
With the recent and continuing growth in this area we need a bridge able to handle the demand in a 
safe and efficient manner.  We believe a 4-lane highway is required at this time. 
 
Please explore any and all options to secure funding to expedite the replacement of Roosevelt Bridge 
over Lake Texoma. 
 
 
You have our full support and thank you for your efforts to move this project forward. 
 
Sincerely 
Bob Delveaux 
General Manager 
BrucePac 
Durant, Oklahoma. 


